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Report to Place Scrutiny Board 
Meeting Date 
 

Thursday 14 September 2023 

Subject 
 

Petition concerning play area at Bradford Road, Bailiff Bridge  

Wards Affected 
 

Hipperholme and Lightcliffe  

Report of 
 

Assistant Scrutiny Officer 

 
Why is it coming here? 
 
The attached petition concerning the play area at Bradford Road, Bailiff Bridge, has been received 
by the Council. The Council’s petition scheme requires petitions attracting between 500 and 2000 
signatures to be considered by the appropriate Scrutiny Board. 

 
What are the key points? 
Over the past few years there has been significant housing development in Bailiff Bridge. 
Residents believe that the equipment at the play area is not of sufficiently high quality, particularly 
considering the number of new families moving into the area. 
 
Some residents will attend the meeting at the Town Hall, Halifax to present the petition. 
 

 
Possible courses of action  
 
The Board may choose to make recommendations to Cabinet or officers concerning the petition. 

 
Contact Officer  
 
Libby Whiley, Assistant Scrutiny Officer 
 
libby.whiley@calderdale.gov.uk  

 
Should this report be exempt? 
No  
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